
 

 
To:       Julie Castañeda, Clerk of the Board 

 
From:   Dr. Matt Heinz, Supervisor, District 2     
 
Date:    September 30, 2021 
 
RE:     BOS Agenda 10/05/21:  
 Prohibiting unvaccinated employees from entering the County Jail complex 
 

 
Please add this item to the Addendum Agenda for 10/05/21. Thank you. 
 
 
Board of Supervisors: 
 
Discussion/Direction/Action: Directing the County Administrator and County staff to implement a 

policy prohibiting the entry of unvaccinated County employees into the County Jail complex, a 

congregate setting in which spread of airborne viruses such as SARS-CoV2 is more likely than in the 

general population. Such internal policy shall be implemented effective immediately, as an 

emergency measure necessary for the immediate preservation of the peace, health or safety of Pima 

County.  

 

 
 

cc: Hon. Chris Nanos, Sheriff 
C.H. Huckelberry, Pima County Administrator 
Jan Lesher, Chief Deputy County Administrator 
Dr. Francisco Garcia, Chief Medical Officer and Deputy County Administrator, Health and  
Community Services 
Dr. Theresa Cullen, Director, Pima County Health Department 
Mark Napier, Assistant County Administrator 
 

  


